
 

  Page | 1  

        Gillette City Council Pre-Meeting, November 6, 2018 

Council Proceedings    November 6, 2018    6:00 p.m. 

 

A Pre-Meeting of the City Council was held on Tuesday the 6th day of November 2018. 

 

Present were Councilmen Barks, Carsrud, Kuntz, Lundvall, Neary and Mayor Carter-King; City 

Administrator Davidson; City Attorney Reyes; Directors Cole, Henderson, Hloucal, Muzzarelli and Wilde; 

Managers Palazzari and Toscana; and City Clerk Abelseth. 

 

Warm Up Items 

Councilman Barks stated that he disagrees with WYDOT’s engineering study regarding Hwy 50 and Boxelder 

Road; Administrator Davidson reported that the Huddle Up Group contacted Communications Manager 

Palazzari inquiring of dates that the Group can meet with the Council via a telephone conversation; 

Councilman Lundvall reported that the Campbell County Chamber’s Awards event went very well.  

 

1% Survey Resolution Discussion 

Administrator Davidson provided a comparison of the 2014 1% Survey Resolution and the proposed 1% 

Survey Resolution. General discussion of the comparison ensued.  

 

Chapter 14 Revision Discussion 

Nikki Nellermoe, Community Service Supervisor, provided information regarding the proposed revisions to 

Chapter 14 relating to tobacco use, and citations issued to underage youth appearing in Municipal Court. 

Current penalties that could be imposed for underage use of tobacco, and proposed changes to the current 

Ordinance that would provide stiffer penalties for violations, were discussed. After the discussion, Council 

was in favor of moving forward with the proposed changes to the Ordinance providing stiffer penalties for 

violations. 

 

Review November 6th Council Agenda 

The group discussed the upcoming agenda items. 

 

Adjournment 

There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m. An audio 

recording of this meeting is available in the City Clerk’s Office.  

 

 

(S E A L) 

 

ATTEST:      _____________________________________ 

       Louise Carter-King, Mayor 

 

________________________________   

Karlene Abelseth, City Clerk 
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